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Who’s ready for 2024? New Year’s is often a welcome
occasion, and that has been doubly true the last couple
of years. Even if you’ve enjoyed the past year, New
Year’s Eve is still an exciting time to look ahead and
plan what your future could hold. I hope that each one
of you does something that you love with someone that
you love this year. As Steph Curry says, “Plant seeds
every single day that you know who you are, you know
what you’re about and you know what goals you’ve set
for yourself.”

HAPPY NEW YEAR!

“And now we welcome the new year. Full of things that
have never been.”

The next Board meeting will be

7PM via Zoom call.
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SEEKING NEW
BOARD MEMBERS!

By January 1, 2024 we will need
new volunteer Board members for our

Association.

Please contact any Board member for more
information or to volunteer!

Volunteer Board members serve a two year
term.  Must be members in good standing.

Fiesta Gardens Homes Association Monthly
Board Meeting Agenda

Wednesday, January 3, 2023
7:00 PM

1. Call to Order

2. Reading and Approval of Minutes

3. Financial Report – Steve Gross

4. Board Reports:

a. Civic – Rich Neve

b. Social – vacant

c. Parks – Roland Bardony

d. Pool Maintenance – Steve Muller

e. Pool Operations – Steve Stanovcak

f. Vice President – Christina Saenz

g. President – vacant

5. New Business

a. 2024 Budget - budget and dues

discussion and vote on increase

b. Timing of both dues billing and late

fee

c. Electing new board member - board

vote

6. Old Business

a. 2024 Board of Directors; Open board

positions and non-board positions

b. Cabana update

7. Questions and Comments

8. Adjournment/Break into Executive Session if

needed.

http://www.Cityofsanmateo.org/stormwater
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The FGHA Board Meeting was called to order by Christina Saenz, Vice President and acting President at 7:02pm.  Board Members in
attendance were Christina Saenz - Vice President, Roland Bardony – Parks Director, Megan Sandoval - Social Director, Steve Muller
– Pool Maintenance, Steve Stanovcak - Pool Operations, and Rich Neve – Civics Director.

On a motion duly made and seconded and approved by all board members, the minutes of the August 2nd

meeting were approved with changes submitted by Mike Bratt.

: On a motion duly made and seconded and approved by all board members, the minutes of the September
6th meeting were approved.

October operating expenses $24.300.
Cash in operating account $26,900.
Cash in reserve and cabana fund account $134,400.
No dues were collected in October.
To finish the cabana will cost $68,400, this includes the return of retention.
Special assessment funds collected in October was $100.00. The total as of October 30th collected is $1,366,700. No mem-
ber paid in full in October. 483 members have paid the special assessment in full, 3 are making monthly payments and 3 in
collections.
Things are calming down and finances are in great shape.

The City has not set aside enough money to keep up with the storm issues the city has been dealing with. You will be re-
ceiving a ballot in the mail discussing The Flood and Storm Protection Fee. Our current infrastructure is inadequate to pro-
tect against future storms. It’s essential that we all vote “Yes” to keep up on future storm issues. It will cost each home
$8.00 a month and if it passes then we will be able to get federal funding as well. You can get more information at the City’s
website at . You must turn in your ballot no later than December 17th.

The Halloween party was a huge success.
The decorating contest went great! Thank you to David Martin for supplying the prizes and Mike Bratt for making the lawn
signs for the winners, which will be in the Bee. Thank you to everyone who helped make the party a success and thanks to
everyone who came to the party.
The holiday party will be close to Christmas.
I also will  be returning as Social Director next year  If you are interested, please let me know and I would be happy to
talk to you about the position.

I have been working with Scapes and Steve Stanovack to get the landscaping finished at the cabana.
When the rains finish the kiddy park will be filled.

Nothing to report.

The pump room upgrade is completed and is much safer now.
I appreciate feedback from residents. However, when I get anonymous suggestions, I'm not able to deal with them efficiently
and can’t communicate to the person. Love getting suggestions just please sign your name and a way I can get back to
you.

All Fiesta Gardens residents will be receiving an email soon to sign up for our new HOA app. It will be great! Some of the
things you will be able to do will be receive notifications and pay your dues through the app. If we are missing email ad-
dresses, we will go around to the residents to get them so all can be on the app. The app is very safe and will take us into
the 21st century.

As a board, we would like to endorse The Flood and Storm Protection Fee measure.

http://www.Cityofsanmateo.org/stormwater
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We have a few board positions open starting in January 2024. On November 1st Steve Strauss stepped down as our President and
Megan Sandoval will be stepping down the end of December. There are other members that are ready to step aside as well.
However, these board members do not want to see our board disbanded, which would mean an HOA system would need to be
hired which would increase our dues by a lot. Therefore, they will continue as board members until others volunteer. If you are
interested in becoming a member of the board, you can see descriptions on our website and contact any board member. To
become a board member, you must be nominated by one of the current board members.

We will also be needing a new Treasurer as Steve Gross will be stepping down soon.

Rich Neve read a statement on behalf of the Board Members regarding the “Recall Petitioners”. Please see the full statement in this
copy of the Bee.

There is work being done on the inside. Sheet rock, a room needed modifying for PG&E, fire sprinklers. We still need some
things approved by the city.
Getting bids for the drainage and landscaping.
In the end there will be a punch list to make sure things are finished to our specifications.
Hopefully, everything will be done by the end of January.
PG&E was a fixed onetime fee that we paid in the beginning.

Joe Almiratearena had a question regarding a deductive change order for Pro Modeling. There were some items that were originally
supposed to be paid for by Pro Modeling. However, they were paid for by the association. There was a deductive change order for
$70,000 but some feel it should have been for roughly $42,000 more. Steve Gross explained that he felt it was not needed because it
was taken care of in the treasurer's double entry system. After discussion it was decided that the board will have a separate meeting
later with the board, Steve Gross and Joe Almiratearena. The date will take place on Monday, November 13th at 8:00pm via Zoom. A
link will be sent out to members.

The next Meeting will be held on Wednesday, December 6th, at 7pm, via Zoom. The meeting was adjourned at 8:09pm.

The FGHA Board Meeting was called to order by Christina Saenz Vice President and acting President at 7:02pm.  Board Members in
attendance were Christina Saenz - Vice President, Roland Bardony – Parks Director, Megan Sandoval-Social Director, Steve Muller –
Pool Maintenance, Steve Stanovcak-Pool Operations and Rich Neve – Civics Director.

Ed Barberini - Chief of Police San Mateo and Lt. Glen Teixeira

Chief Ed Barberini went over some concerns in the city such as organized retail theft. San Mateo has partnered with other cities to
get a grant to combat retail theft. Another issue happening is packages being stolen off porches. Video cameras have been very
helpful in solving some of these crimes. If you have a camera, you can register it on the Police Department website. Camera registry
allows the PD to be more proactive in finding the thief. Auto burglaries are happening. Prior to covid the PD saw more residential
burglaries now people are home so not as prevalent. The top 3 calls into the PD are traffic calls, parking issues and homelessness.
Lt. Glen Teixeira commented what a good neighborhood we have and that in the last 30 days there have been 81 calls from our area.
Two were regarding auto burglaries, one was a break-in at Ginnever and Grant, which is unique for our area, and a couple of calls
were homeless complaints at Fiesta Meadows. All in all, we are a very safe area.

Some questions the Chief addressed were an update on catalytic converter thefts. There has been some improvement thanks to
etching and regulations that have made it harder to resell the metal. Another resident requested an officer to monitor school drop off
in the mornings; many people are going down Texas and then speeding down Fiesta on their way to the school. The Chief
addressed housing for officers who live out of the area. There are beds at the PD and there are beds at the old firehouse across the
street from The Fish Market. Ideally it would be nice to have permanent housing that was affordable to the officers. He also
addressed the number of homeless people there are here in our city. There are about 30-50 unhoused in our city at any time. There
will be a count happening on January 25th that will give a better idea of just how many unhoused people there are in San Mateo.
Another resident asked for help regarding nails being thrown in the street where he lives. The Chief also let us know there is a data
transparency page on the PD website where you can go and see crime statistics for our area and other areas of San Mateo. Lastly, if
we would like to have a neighborhood watch program set up here in Fiesta Gardens their Neighborhood Watch Coordinator will walk
you through the steps to get it started. All information will be supplied to you. It can be structured or loose whatever works for you.
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On a motion duly made and seconded and approved by all board members, the minutes of the November 8th
meeting were approved.

November operating expenses $18,900.
Cash in operating account $7,200.
Cash in reserve and cabana fund account $134,600.
Dues collected in November, $864.00. Total collected to date $240,400. 472/489 property owners have paid in full.
Special assessment funds collected in November were $234.00. The total as of November 30th collected is $1,366,934. No
member paid in full in November. 483 members have paid the special assessment in full, 3 are making monthly payments
and 3 in collections, however 1 is making monthly payments.
Finances are in great shape.

Thanks to Ed Barberini for speaking tonight. I will reach out to our new Mayor and council members about coming to one of
our future meetings.

David Martin is having a coat drive on Sunday, December 10th.
Friday December 15th starts our holiday festivities with caroling throughout the neighborhood. We will meet at 6:00pm at
1068 Fiesta, (Christina's house) if you would like to go caroling.
Sunday, December 17th we will have hayrides throughout the neighborhood to see the lights. It will last 2 hours and first
come first serve. Sam’s Chowder house food truck will be here from 4-7 as well. We need a couple of volunteers to help
drive. Rob Newsom and his daughters will be our judges for the lighting contest. You can see specifics on our website.

There is a large branch on the pine tree near the cabana and the street that looks like it may come down. Scapes will be
cutting the branch off tomorrow.

Nothing to report.

Nothing to report.

We need help getting emails so that everyone can be on Manage Casa. If you can help, please let Christina know.
You can pay your dues on Manage Casa; we will absorb the credit card charges.

We will need to review the budget for 2024 as well as set the budget and discuss dues amount. The meeting will be on Tuesday,
December 12, 2023, at 8:00pm via Zoom.

One person has volunteered to be on the board. There are still positions open so please consider volunteering. We also still need a
Treasurer; this is a paid position.

There was one question regarding whether the deductive order went through. Steve Gross replied that Pro Modeling replied that they
already had taken it off. Joe A. will be contacted about this matter to see if this will suffice.

The next Meeting will be held on Wednesday, January 3rdth, at 7pm, via Zoom. The meeting was adjourned at 8:04pm.
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7 p.m., Zoom call

Deadline to get articles and ads to Bee Editor.

City Meetings will be held online via Zoom calls. For more
information on these calls, please visit

Where: Please see Public Meeting Portal for details.
When:  5:30 PM - 7:00 PM (Special Meeting)

7:00 PM - 9:00 PM (regular Meeting)

Where: Hybrid Meeting: Please see Public Meeting Portal
for details.
When: 7:00 p.m. - 9:00 p.m.

Saturdays: 9:00 AM - 1:00 PM | Year Round
Location: College of San Mateo, 700 West Hillsdale Boulevard

Open Year Round
Saturdays: 9:00 AM - 1:00 PM
Wednesdays 3:00 PM - 7:00 PM
Location: 1010 Metro Center Boulevard

Sundays: 9:00 AM - 1:00 PM | Year Round
Location: El Camino Real and O'Neill Avenue

Tuesdays: May - October, 3:00 PM - 7:00 PM
Location: 194 W 25th Ave.

FIESTA GARDENS HOMES
PO BOX 5288
SAN MATEO CA 94402-0288

https://www.cityofsanmateo.org/3971/Agendas-Minutes-Public-Meeting-Portal
https://www.cityofsanmateo.org/3971/Agendas-Minutes-Public-Meeting-Portal
https://www.cityofsanmateo.org/3971/Agendas-Minutes-Public-Meeting-Portal
https://www.cityofsanmateo.org/3971/Agendas-Minutes-Public-Meeting-Portal

